Minutes of the Meeting of Clawton Parish Council held in the Parish Hall on 11th March 2024 at 7.30pm.
These minutes are subject to amendment at the next meeting.
Present: 
Parish Cllrs: Alison Sharp, Roger Mitchell, Adrian Mitchell, Maralyn Bailey, Graham Hames, Chair Paul Grafton,


Sally Whitehead, Clerk

Guests Councilor James Morrish TDC, Mr. Morley Alison Vassilaki, Eileen Ayers
1.Apologies: Late apologies Cllr Stacey
2. Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the meeting of 16th January 2023 were agreed and signed by the Chairman Paul Grafton
Mr. Morley was attending the meeting to request support from the Parish Council with regard to the very poor state of Leworthy Road, which has fallen into a parlous state despite some years of requests and letters to highways for repairs. The road has been patched but potholes and the poor state of the road is now affecting businesses and residents alike, to such an extent that delivery vans are refusing to deliver, farmers cannot get their animals to their grazing, and in the last week alone 2 tyres have been damaged and a car part has been found on the roadside.

Mr. Morley had also spoken to Cllr Morrish who supplied the Clerk with the correct points of contact for a letter of support from the Parish Council for maximum impact, he also explained that he can only report it the same way we can. While the Councillors realise there is not an endless pot of money, they felt a letter of support to highlight the plight of the residents to try and raise their profile was the very least they could do.

Cllr James Morrish gave an update of his activities over the last 2 months as Chairman of Investment of Pensions.
The County Council voted for a 4.9% increase which is the maximum with reserves of £70,000,000.

On Monday Cllr Morrish has a meeting with the Chief Executive taking her to see local agricultural businesses Harpers and Mole Valley and to discuss some local highs and lows followed by Lunch. If any Councillors would like to attend the lunch to meet with the Chief Exec, please text or e mail Cllr Morrish 

Cllr Morrish also touched on upcoming devolution which will bring power and decisions to County Hall instead of Whitehall, Torridge partnered with Torbay where they will discuss items such as adult care, child care and prisons etc.
Cllr Sharp asked Cllr Morrish to look into the signage of the traffic lights in Holsworthy as they made no mention of traffic joining that was not controlled by lights and she felt it was very confusing and could be dangerous.
Councillors also queried the road priorities in Holsworthy near the Theatre as it makes no sense to have the main road going into a small housing estate but a junction on what appears to be the main road
3. Matters Arising
3.1 Cllr Hames collected the free tree from Landmark and Cllr Stacey is now nurturing it until it goes to its final home
3.2 Helen Smith was unable to attend for planning training, The Clerk will need to contact her to arrange training at a later date in 2024 but not in May because of the AGM.
3.3 The Clerk has sent the positions for the speed signs to Tristan Allen at Highways, along with the flashing sign quotes. This information will now go to a committee for a decision and will then be forwarded to Cllr Morrish for access to the £400 grant applied for. Cllr Hames queried if they could alter the positions of the posts and it was agreed that the best way forward was if the Clerk contacted Tristan and requested a site meeting where all outstanding queries could be discussed, e.g. private verges vs highways, erection of posts by whom, costs, implications, final positions. 

4. Planning

4.1   1/1042/2023/FUL Higher Blagdon, Clawton. Application passed
4.2 1/1270/2023/FUL Land at Higher Blagdon, Clawton. Application declined
4.3 1/0116/2024/FUL The old Granary Pyworthy After much discussion it was agreed that the Parish Council had no objection to the planning application but would like the following points noted.
There appear to be more hedges than noted on application

The lane is not easily passable due the poor state of the road.
They support the need of local housing so assume a 106 will apply so it stays as a local needs’ residence

They assume that a contamination survey will be carried out
5. Highways 
Members should PLEASE continue to report problems with local roads and potholes, the number to call is 0345 155 1004
6. Finance
6.1 Clerk wages
6.2 De Fib payment of £900, £150 can be claimed back on VAT. De Fib will be delivered in mid-April and will then need an electrician to site it plus a plan of action for its ongoing maintenance
7. Correspondence 
7.1 EV sites, discussed and put on hold until main car park built
8 AOB

8.1 Tree in the car park will be lifted 
8.2 Park at own risk sign to be purchased by Chair Paul Grafton for the Car Park
8.3 2 applicants for the Clerk job, both in attendance tonight. The advert will run until the end of the month and then interviews will take place.
8.4 Invitation to all Councillors to attend a presentation on next stage of development of Clawford Lakes on 19th March. Clerk to respond by tomorrow. All wished to attend, Cllr R Mitchell has noticed an increase of heavy traffic at the crossroads going towards Clawford lakes and wondered if they no longer use all access roads, just the Clawton access. 

8.5 The notice board is so wet it needs to be swapped with the repaired one before it falls apart completely. Chair Paul Grafton has the repaired noticeboard  

Date of the next full Parish Council meeting is on Monday 13th May 2024 at 7pm
Followed by AGM at 7.45pm

These minutes are subject to amendment at the next meeting.
